February 15, 2022

Board Meeting February 14, 2022


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 14, 2022
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, February 14, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:02 Alice Hatcher of 3014 E. Court thanked Dave Herlein for help with JCDOT.  She also expressed her feeling that the Township not accept ARPA money and to go to the community for support in our improvement endeavors.  Rod Hatcher of 3014 E. Court clarified a statement he made at last month’s meeting.   Closed at 6:10.
Reports:  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that in the first month of the year calls for service is on track with last year and car/deer accidents are up.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney said that they too are on track with last year with their calls for service; training will be three nights a week for a while and the pick-up truck ordered last March did arrive in January.  It will be put in service as soon as it is outfitted for use.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Buck to approve the disbursements for the month of January 2022 (including taxes) totaling $2,071,043.99.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Buck to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $192,461.47.  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the Regular Board minutes of January 10, 2022.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Stonestreet and seconded by Walz to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for January 2022; the Public Safety Report for January 2022; and the Cash Summary as of January 2022.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   
NEW BUSINESS:   
Poverty Exemption Resolution for 2021:  The assessors for the Township, Sunrise Assessing, gave us the suggested Poverty Resolution for the 2021 and asked to approve said Poverty Resolution to be used for 2022 Board of Review meetings.  Motion was made by Stonestreet and seconded by Ganton to approve the Poverty Resolution of 2021. Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved
Board and Committee Assignments: Supervisor Herlein presented the board with a list of 11 names (see attached) to be appointed to seven boards.   Motion made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve these appointments.  Approved.
Resolution for a temporary polling place:  The current location of Precinct 1 will be unavailable for use at the May 3 election.  To move a polling place a resolution must be approved by the board to accept this contingency.  A motion by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the temporary Polling place for May was approved by the Board.  Notices must be sent to all Precinct 1 voters.  A motion was made by Walz and seconded by Buck to approve $2000 to have an outside source prepare and send these notices.  Approved.

Trash Day:  Jim Buck and Josh Walz made the motion and seconded to have Trash Day again this year. The planned date is May 21, 2022.  Approved. 

2022-2023 Pay Resolution for Elected Officials:  The annual resolutions for establishing Salaries of Elected Officials were presented to the board with an adjustment for a 2% raise.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to approve the resolution for the Treasurer.  Roll Call:  Ayes – Buck, Archer, Ganton, Herlein, Stonestreet and Walz.  Abstain:  Gibbs.  Approved.  Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Ganton to approve the resolution for the Clerk.  Roll Call:   7 Ayes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Walz to approve the resolution for the Supervisor.  Roll Call:  7 Ayes. Approved.   A resolution was presented to the board for an increase to the meeting fee for the four Trustees.  A motion was made by Stonestreet but there was no seconded.  Motion did not continue with discussion or decision.
ARPA Committee;  There is a need for a  Committee to gather information and make recommendations as to how to best use the ARPA money that will be received by the Township from the State. The recommendation for the committee members are Jason Vasaris, Al Sorenson, Jim Buck, Josh Walz, and David Herlein with Troy Ganton as alternate. Josh Walz and Mike Archer made the motion and seconded to establish this committee.  Approved.
Public and Board Comment:   Julia Stonestreet reminded the Board that the March meeting is TUESDAY, March 15 due to conflict with the Board of Review 
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the March 15, 2022 regular board meeting
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